
pulpitshenanigans  

For years we have been hearing the disturbing news of 
global climate change, greenhouse gasses, and the need 
for renewable energy. As people of faith we can enter 
into the conversation from a perspective that is 
spiritually motivated even if we donôt fully comprehend 
or appreciate the rhetoric of big business and oil 
companies, environmentalists and conservationists, 
celebrities and heads of state. Being overwhelmed by 
the politics or economicsðor, for that matter, the 
scienceðof being green does not need to diminish our 
imagination for all the ways we might green up our 
spiritual practices.  
 
Not that we should choose ignorance over a more 
serious effort to understand global warming, 
mountaintop removal, nonrenewable fossil fuels, and 
the like. But if none of these ñinconvenient truthsò have 
claimed your attention, then consider going green for 
purely spiritual reasons.  
 
The best strategy for finding the point at which green 
practices and spiritual practices intersect is to begin at 
the beginning. Begin with Genesisðwith the goodness 
of all God created. The politicians, scientists, and 
journalists, who promote support for this or that 
solution, often begin by looking at the problems. Then 
they startle us with the clear and present danger that 
will result should we refuse to curb our uses and abuses 
of the earthôs resources. A spiritual approach, however, 
doesnôt begin with the problem. It begins with the 
knowledge of, and love for, our Creator and all creation. 

Continued on page 2... 
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pulpitshenanigans (continued)  

Genesis paints an exquisite portrait of all that God breathed 
into being on each of the six days of creation. But the seventh 
day initiates a most astonishing creation. God creates a day of 
rest, or Sabbath. 
 
24 Hour days, plant dormancy, life cycles, hibernation, the 
need for sleep . . . these are some of the outcomes of Godôs 
seventh-day design. God creates ñrest.ò  Sabbath honors the 
necessary wisdom of dormancy. If certain plant species, for 
example, do not lie dormant for winter, they will not bear fruit 
in the spring. If this continues for more than a season, the 
plant begins to die. If dormancy continues to be prevented the 
entire species will die. A period of restðin which nutrition and 
fertility most readily coalesceðis not simply a human 
psychological convenience; it is a spiritual and biological 
necessity. 
 
It makes me wonder how much greener our lives would be if 
we intentionally recovered a spiritual practice of Sabbath-
keeping. By simply following the sacred rhythm God set out 
for us at creation, we would find healing for our souls as well 
as healing for the earth. What if we were to imitate the Jewish 
tradition of Sabbath, in which we refrain from all use of 
technology for a 24-hour period each week? What if we only 
went places that were within walking distance on Sundays? 
What if we unplugged every appliance in our homes for the 
better part of a day? Without a doubt weôd reduce our carbon 
footprint, but think too of our reduced stress, our improved 
physical health, and our spiritual well -being! 
 
Most of us are not ready for such a radical conversion, but we 
could take simpler steps toward a recovery of Sabbath 
practices. God knows it wonôt be easy. Thatôs probably why 
God listed ñremember to keep the Sabbathò among the Ten 
Commandments instead of leaving ñrestingò up to our 
discretion. Initially, we may wonder what to do with our day if 
weôre not catching up on work. But in time, the Spirit will feed 
our imagination for how best to enjoy Sabbath. Oh, sure, weôll 
go back to work on Monday and more than likely resort to the 
habit of running ourselves ragged all week long, but weôll do 
so with a new awareness of the rest that awaits us. And while 
we rest, all of creation rests, too. Thatôs what I call ñrenewable 
energy.ò 
 
May we all attempt a better, more sustainable spiritual 
practice in the next few months, a great day to start would be 
Earth Day, April 22!  
 
In Peace,  
Pastor Shannon 
 
 
________________________________  
Wayne Muller, Sabbath: Finding Rest, Renewal and Delight in Our 
Busy Lives (New York: Bantam Books, 2000), p. 7. 

 tŀǎǘƻǊŀƭ ¢ƘƻǳƎƘǘ  

FROM  SUNDAY , APRIL  3  
THROUGH   

SUNDAY , M AY  22,  
WE  WILL  CONTINUE  TO  HAVE  ONE  
W ORSHIP  SERVICE  AT  11:00 A.M .  

 

On Sunday, April 10, Rev. Tanya 
Denley will preach at Worship while 
Pastor Shannon is away.  
 
On Sunday, April 17 Kristi Cobb, 
Pianist  and Kathryn Higgins, 
Violinist will provide Special Music 
at Worship.  
 
Saturday, April 23 Church Clean -Up 
9:00 a.m. ð3:00 p.m.  
 
Sunday, April 24 will be Yeriôs (our 
beloved music director) last Sunday 
with us.  Plans are underway for a 
farewell reception.  Details to come.  
 
On Sunday, May 29 we will begin 
our summer worship schedule with 
ONE worship service at 10:00 a.m.  



We are beginning to see signs of springtime with the weather changing 
and flowers sprouting.  The warmer temperatures are allowing the 
classes to finally get outside on the playground. 
 
The students began March by celebrating Dr. Suessô birthday.  They 
enjoyed eating green eggs and ham and making Dr. Suessô famous red 
and white hat.  St. Patrickôs Day was the next celebration.  The 
leprechaun came to our school and left a pot of gold for the children to 
find.  The theme for the month was construction, so the kids learned 

about and practice building, painting and measuring.  Since Easter came early this year, the month 
ended with a special celebration of Easter.   
 
We are in the process of accepting registration for nature camp and the summer program as well as fall 
2016/17 registration.  If you know of anyone who is looking for a program for their child, please send 
them our way.  We still have plenty of space available.   

 

YOUTH  GROUP   
W ILL  NOT  

M EET  IN  APRIL  OR  M AY . 
 

L OOKING  AHEAD :  
 

YOUTH  SUNDAY  
M AY  22  

                SARAHôS HOPE 
 

     Please remember Sarahôs Hope during one of 
                your next shopping trips!  

 
 Bread     Paper cups   Granola Bars  
 Fresh fruit     Paper Plates   Graham Crackers  
 Breakfast bars    Toothbrushes & paste  Fruit Cups  
 Pop tarts     Shampoo   Cookies 
 Cereal     Deodorant    Plastic ware  
 Instant oatmeal    Dove Soap   Napkins  
 Canned fruit (big cans)   Liquid Soap   Laundry detergent  
 Shelf-stable milk    Lotion     Aspirin  
 Peanut butter and jelly   Feminine  products   Band aids 
 Soup and stews (big cans)  Razors    First Aid kits  
 Frozen hot dogs     Baby wipes   Towels & wash clothes 
 Frozen hamburgers    Diapers   Twin Sheets 
 Hot dog & hamburger rolls   Formula  

 

 

 

 

 

Below is a link to an article about Ann Weems passing: 
 

https://www.pcusa.org/news/2016/3/22/ann-weems-

presbyterian-poet-laureate-dies-age-81/  
 

https://www.pcusa.org/news/2016/3/22/ann-weems-presbyterian-poet-laureate-dies-age-81/
https://www.pcusa.org/news/2016/3/22/ann-weems-presbyterian-poet-laureate-dies-age-81/


In April, Special Music will be held on the 17th.  Two senior music majors from 
Towson University will provide the music. Kristi Cobb, Pianist  and Kathryn Higgins, 
Violinist are roommates and have performed together many times.  Kristi is the 
pianist for the church service held each Sunday afternoon at Edenwald and they 
have both played an evening recital at Edenwald.  Following is a brief  biographical 
for both Kristi and Kathryn:  

Kristianna Cobb   
Kristianna is a senior Music Education major studying at Towson University. Her primary instrument is 
piano, and she enjoys sharing her love for the instrument through performance, as a soloist and an ac-
companist, and education, as a private teacher as well as an elementary vocal/general music teacher. 
During her time at Towson, Kristianna has competed and received 1st prize for the Reynaldo Reyes Piano 
Award and the Henry Sanborn Piano Award. She is a member of both NAfME (National Association for 
Music Educators) and ACDA (American Choral Directors Association).   
 
Kathryn Higgins   
Kathryn Higgins is a senior at Towson University. Her major is music education and she also has a great 
interest in speaking/learning Spanish. She is a violin and viola teacher at the charter school Wolfe street 
academy. She is also an active member in both the American Strings Teacher Association (ASTA) and 
National Association for Music education (NAfME) . Her goal is to teach exploratory music and strings in 
elementary and/or middle schools. Her hobbies include watching I Love Lucy and Twilight Zone and ex-
ploring new cooking recipes. 
 
Looking ahead:   May 8th:    Charm City Bronze Bell Choir, 
     Beau Lochte, Director  
 

- Peg Paterson 

SUNDAY, APRIL 24 WILL BE YERIôS LAST SUNDAY AT ASHLAND.   
 
PLANS ARE UNDERWAY FOR A FAREWLL RECEPTION.  
 
PLEASE WATCH THE ANNOUNCEMENTS FOR MORE DETAILS.  
 


